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VISTA DE ORO PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION

  2005 ANNUAL MEETING

Saturday, September 10, 2005

11:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.

700 Brave Court (Will & Margie Deane Gray)

Hesperus, Colorado

MINUTES

Call to Order and Welcome

Introduction of POA Board and Property Owners

Tim Miller (lot 2)

Paul and Barbara Harris (lot 3)

Terry Dunlap and Stephanie Burgoyne (lot 4)

Scott Burkhardt (lot 8)

J.T. Coyne and Barb Bales (lot 10)

Travis and LaVerne Luz (lot 11)

Will and Margie Deane Gray (lot 16)

Jack Schirard (for Pat Schirard) (lot 21)

Paul Vega (lot 23)

Treasurer’s Report

· Current balance $95,319

· All La Plata Electric rebates for existing homes have been received.  Tim Miller said he got the homeowner portion of his rebate back; the POA will get their portion once he builds and gets a Certificate of Occupancy

· Snow removal cost was $3,260 for 2004/2005 season

Tim Miller felt the Board should develop a 5-year plan since expenditures were being made for items not part of the yearly budget, and there is the serious problem of spending down our budget.   Terry agreed, and said the Board should set up a budget, stick to it, and not exceed previously agreed upon expenditure limits.  

Board Report

1. New Construction

· Melinda and Doug Ballard (lot 6) have started construction on their log home.  They plan to add a barn before moving in the next year or two.  

· Deborah and Steve Speas (lot 30) plan to begin building in the fall; the Architectural Review Committee has not received plans yet.  

· Tim and Cindy Miller (lot 2) have done some excavating for a soil report.

2. Guardrails – install guardrail on East Alkali hill road – budgeted at $6,000.  


Several resident and nonresident property owners have expressed concern about the safety of driving the East Alkali hill in snow and ice.  The Board felt this was a worthwhile expenditure and has been seeking bids for this project.  However, contractors are hard to find, especially since this will be an incremental project.  We have a bid from a company in Cortez that installs highway guardrail ($17/foot) and will be receiving a second bid in October from the company that installed the guardrail on the West Alkali hill.  

3. Perimeter Fences – 


Problem:  Missing sections of perimeter fence, cannot control cattle movement between ranches, and a paid lease must have fencing.

Options:  1) do nothing; 2) POA install new fence in critical areas; 3) property owners and POA share cost for installation of critical fence sections.  No decisions were made on fencing the Ranch.

4. Grazing Lease – opportunity for paid lease this year and next year, but we must have better fencing and control of gates.  


Jim Greer did not sign a grazing lease this year, so JT pursued other options, and found someone who was interested in paying for a grazing lease; however, perimeter fence was discovered to have several breaks in it.  Jack Schirard said fencing would cost about $6,000 per mile.  Tim Miller asked how much we would get for a grazing lease; JT said it is $1/head/acre of grazeable land, and Jack Schirard said he didn’t think a grazing lease would ever generate enough to pay for fencing.  Regarding control of cattle on Ranch lands, Jack Schirard said they built several cattle feeding areas on their property to keep the cattle in designated areas.  Once all houses are built, we’ll probably vote to do away with the grazing lease, since the tax break isn’t that large for land plus a house.  

5. Road Maintenance

· Cost last year:  $33,000 for grading, material, and MgCl, with contractor

· Cost this year (est.):  $30,000 for grading, material, no contractor, no MgCl


Tony Meador will do late September grading, pull ditches only on hills, and will provide road material from Greer pit in Marvel.  Material from this pit has lower clay content than in the past.  We plan to hire local truckers and control loads ourselves.  We estimate needing 100 loads of ¾” road base.  

Paul Vega and Tim Miller mentioned the need for 3” road base on sections of the upper loop; we’ll review this and have material brought in where necessary.  Ranch roads are 6” of 3” road base, with ¾” road base on the surface.  Most of the Ranch roads were in good shape until they were plowed incorrectly one winter.  It was pointed out that the upper loop roads were not in as good a condition as the rest of the Ranch roads when turned over to the POA by the Developer.  The Board will make every effort to improve the upper loop roads to the extent that the current POA funds allow.  The goal is to get a good crown and better surface on the roads, and be sure plowing is done correctly.  With these measures in place, hopefully future road maintenance costs will decrease.   Tim Miller suggested we look at reclaimed concrete, intermix, or something different than the ¾” road base.  Not sure where to get this material, however, and if it would be cheaper or better.  

(County has not yet made a decision about taking over maintenance of CR117)

6.
Wildfire; Lightning Strikes

· New Fire Station Status – they were awarded only half of amount requested in their grant, and will build only 1 fire station at CR100/106 intersection (building and a tanker truck).  The long-range plan still is to build a station on CR117.   Reminder from JT that the AED we were awarded is located in a locked box on his front porch, combination 911.  

· Dead trees/noxious weeds – we sprayed with Round-Up equivalent this year, but probably we did this a little late.  Next year we’ll hire a contractor.  Tim Miller said Jim Greer has better luck with Torador every 2-3 years, which seems to control all the weeds.  The County has noxious weed guidelines in place now.  

Election of New Board of Directors and LUNCH

Ballot consisted of:
Stephanie Burgoyne
Barbara Harris





JT Coyne

Travis Luz





Terry Dunlap

Tim Miller





Will Gray

Elected were:

Stephanie Burgoyne
Barbara Harris





JT Coyne

Travis Luz




Will Gray

The Board will appoint offices at its next regularly scheduled meeting in October.  

Issues Relating to the Board 

· Subcommittees  -- subcommittees consisting of resident and nonresident owners, for some issues, would be more efficient and bring nonresident owners more into the mix.  Some nonresident owners have experience in issues the Board addresses, e.g., road maintenance, and could be a great addition to a Roads subcommittee.  Will Gray suggested asking anyone interested in serving on a committee/creating a committee/providing input on an issue to get in touch with Stephanie.  Paul Vega’s development has a road maintenance supervisor on its Board, and as a result they have good snow/maintenance equipment and can assess needs more efficiently.   

· Increase BOD to 7 members – Paul Harris suggested expanding the Board to 7 members.  JT said we could do this at anytime, and the Board will discuss this at a future meeting.  

New Business

1. Architectural Review Committee Update (Barb Bales) – changes made at their last meeting:

· “Building Guidelines” renamed “Building Requirements” 

· ARC recommends requiring a $1,500 deposit for all buildings requiring ARC approval, with the Board deciding on appropriate refund based on road or other damage to Ranch property 

· 1 year to start and finish the outside of a home

· 4 years to build primary residence if an outbuilding is constructed first

     The goal of the ARC is to maintain property values in an equitable fashion, and to incorporate La Plata County Land Use Code draft proposals (which probably will be passed).  Land Properties developed the original Building Guidelines, and we assume their attorney reviewed them.  The current Board has not had an attorney review the Guidelines, as most of the changes made to date have been clarification/expansion of existing guidelines.  

2. Mailbox Relocation (Travis Luz) – estimated cost $2,500.  Materials have been ordered and Travis will start on the footers soon.  The current mailbox location, right on the shoulder, gets snow plowed on it during the winter, making it difficult for the mail carrier and residents to access the boxes.  

3. Wireless Internet is now available out of Marvel (Mark Langford), and anyone who has a line of sight to the tower can get it (~$55 a month). 

Adjournment

                  

__________________________

___________________________

       

 J.T. Coyne



        Stephanie Burgoyne  

 President



        Secretary/Treasurer

